HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSON

MEETING MINUTES
Meeting Date and Time:
Tuesday, January 29, 2013 at 7:00 PM
Meeting Place:


Town Office Meeting Room, Sanbornton, New Hampshire


The meeting was called to order by HDC Chairman Franz Vail at 7:00 PM.

       Roll Call

Regular Members present: 
Franz Vail, Abigail Mercer, Nick Orgettas and 





Linda Salatiello and Guy Giunta (Ex Officio)

Alternate Members present: 
David Rivers

Regular Members absent:
 


Alternate Members absent:
Lisa Draper and Emily Vinton


Others Present:


Scott Kelley, Marcy Kelley and







Bob Ward (Town Planner) 
Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members
      (Not applicable)

Approval of Meeting Minutes

     The minutes of the January 8, 2013 meeting were reviewed.  Abigail moved                        approval of the minutes as presented.  Nick seconded and the motion was approved unanimously.
Welcome Alternate Member David Rivers


The HDC welcomed the new alternate member David Rivers to the Commission.

       Distribution of “Standards and Guidelines” to Historic District Residents


This matter will be discussed at the March HDC meeting.

       Discussion concerning HDC Application Fees



Bob opened the discussion of the HDC’s application fees by stating that the cost 


of advertising the Kelley public hearing in the newspaper was $127.88 versus the 

application fees collected from the applicant in the amount of $30.  After 



discussing the options the HDC decided to eliminate newspaper advertising for 


routine “Certificate of Approval” application hearings.  


Guy moved that the HDC schedule a public hearing to consider amending the 


HDC “Application Process” document to eliminate the requirement for 



advertising in the newspaper.  Guy’s motion was seconded by Nick.  The motion 


was approved unanimously.  The HDC decided to hold a public hearing at the 


HDC March meeting to consider amending the HDC “Application Process” 


document by removing the newspaper advertising requirement.


Guy further suggested that the Town Library be added as an additional posting 


place for posting HDC public notices.

PUBLIC HEARING:  



Marcy and Scott Kelley, 37 Tower Hill Road, Tax Map 22 Lot 21, 
application for replacement of windows and for construction of addition to existing 
residence.  

Marcy Kelley made the presentation to the HDC.  No abutters were present.  Marcy explained that there was a fire in the house on 11/13/2012 which necessitated the replacement of all windows in the building.  Windows are proposed to be vinyl replacement windows for cost reasons.  All windows are proposed to be white vinyl, simulated divided lite with muntin grills permanently installed in the space between the two layers of thermopane glass.  The issue of 2-gang windows was discussed and Marcy indicated that the windows would be individual windows with all 2-gang windows eliminated.  She said that the window trim would be wood painted white and that shutters were being considered. Linda asked if the shutters would be wood.  Marcy stated that the shutters are planned to be wood.  After some discussion about maintenance, Bob suggested that synthetic materials looking exactly like wood might be an alternative acceptable to the HDC, which the HDC agreed would be an acceptable alternative to wood shutters.  The second part of the application was for the construction of a new 2-story addition with a 16’ by 16’ per floor dimension and all architectural details and windows complying with HDC guidelines.  Exterior paint color is to be the same as the existing house.

Guy moved that the application for a “Certificate of Approval” (with all details as presented by the applicants) be approved by the HDC.  Linda seconded the motion and the HDC approved the motion unanimously.


Bob mentioned that now that the HDC has reviewed the proposal and granted its approval the next step is to apply for the “Certificate of Zoning Compliance”.
Currier Building Compliance

Franz gave a brief review of the previously-granted HDC approval for the Currier Building and the conditions attached to that approval, particularly applying to window details.  The HDC reviewed the conditions of approval in detail.  After a brief discussion concerning the compliance issues related to this matter the HDC decided the best approach was to ask officers of the Sanbornton Historical Society to come in to discuss this compliance matter and try to find a reasonable solution based in compromise.  Therefore Bob was asked to prepare a letter to be signed by Franz and mailed to the SHS President (Dave Witham) inviting him and other SHS officers to attend the March 12 HDC meeting.  (NOTE: A draft letter was provided by Bob to Franz on 01/29/2013 for his signature) 
Next HDC Meeting


The next HDC meeting will be held on March 12 unless there is an application 


filed in the interim.


There being no further business to be transacted, Chairman Vail adjourned the meeting at 7:50 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Bob Ward

Town Planner
